Chairs’ Meeting
January 31, 2024

· Foundation has approximately $1.13 million for scholarships next year.  Highest we’ve ever had. 
· Cheerleaders have received a bid to a contest in Florida
· Homecoming is October 5, 2024
· Change in Advising Office
· LaDawn Bisson has become the Registrar.  Dr. Shields is covering her position in the Advising Center until her replacement is named.
· Some restructuring had already begun prior to her departure that is making this transition smoother.  
· CIVITAS updates
· CIVITAS discovery call – training dates in February, March & April
· 15-20 training modules – Faculty and professional advisors to complete (1-hour modules)
· Some training around the modules and the training process should be complete in April.
· Detailed training schedule coming soon.  Trainings will be led by Dr. Shields and Kevin Faulk from the Learning Center.
· Adoptions for Summer and Fall are due March 15.  It doesn’t look like we will have a decision on Follet access for fall so we will proceed like normal.  
· Update from CIDT – if you see random CIDT person enrolled in your canvas course, it is done for tech support. They should show on the roster as Name – CIDT to distinguish.  They are working on a catalog of supported tools that will be vetted through IT on what outside tools they will be able to support.
· OSRHE changed development courses to now be called Supplemental courses.  This will eliminate all zero level courses.  They will phase out.  
· The cap is gone on conditional admissions.  Previously was 8%
· Some of our athletes are being told if they have to miss their Senior Seminar class, they need to drop (even if they need it to graduate that term).  If they are listed on the sanctioned activity form, we need to work with them.  
